[image: image1.jpg]Dem“éi{fﬁandﬁe com





Maggie Brooks won't challenge Kirsten Gillibrand for Senate seat

By Joseph Spector 

February 2, 2012
Monroe County Executive Maggie Brooks said Wednesday that she won't run against Democratic Sen. Kirsten Gillibrand in November.  Brooks, first elected in 2003, has long been considered a top potential statewide candidate for Republicans, and speculation was building late last year that she could take on Gillibrand, who in November will be seeking a full six-year term.

But Brooks told Gannett's Albany bureau that a Senate run is not in her plans.  "I don't think I ever talked about that. Others around me talked about that, and there was some media speculation, but I have never said that I was considering that in any way," Brooks said in a telephone interview.

Brooks said a Senate race against Gillibrand might cost as much as $20 million, and she said it would be difficult to raise that kind of money without having a strong fundraising base in New York City.

"Just the nature of those Senate races, if you don't have the ability to fundraise in New York City and downstate, it's very, very difficult to raise the money for a campaign like that," she said.

On Tuesday, Marc Cenedella, CEO of TheLadders.com, said he won't run against Gillibrand. Nassau County Comptroller George Maragos is the only announced candidate planning to challenge Gillibrand, who was first appointed to the seat in 2009 and then was elected to fill the remainder of Hillary Clinton's term.

Brooks was never believed to be seriously considering a run against Gillibrand, whom state Republicans have made their top target this year.

She brushed off the initial speculation in October and easily won re-election in November to a record third term as county executive.

Brooks is believed to be a top congressional contender if Monroe County is drawn into one U.S. House seat in the forthcoming redistricting process. Right now, the county is sliced into four congressional districts.

If Monroe County is put into one seat, the speculation is that Brooks may wage an epic battle against longtime Rep. Louise Slaughter, D-Fairport, who was first elected in 1986.  Brooks said she would consider a congressional run, but has yet to see the district lines.

"I would never walk away from an opportunity to look at a district that was Monroe County-specific, but there's a lot of factors that go into that," Brooks said.

"There's fundraising ability, the timing," she said. "Everything has to kind of coalesce to make that practical for me or anyone else."

But Brooks stressed: "I love my job. I have another three years after this to be the county executive, and that's a pretty good job. But I don't ever say no to opportunities. If that arises, I would probably take a look at it, but we don't know, and right now there is no opportunity."
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